
 

 

IronOaks Tennis Club (IOTC) 

Board Meeting Minutes 

November 14, 2016 

1 PM  - Ocotillo Room 

In Attendance: 

 OFFICERS: Ole Brekke, Norbert Guimond, Dave Withers 

 CHAIRPERSONS: Dick Harrold, Vivian Guimond 

 ATTENDEES: Carole Rockland, Denise Lott, Jenny Browne 

Minutes from October 10, 2016 were approved and will be sent to Dick Harrold to post on our 

website. 

REPORTS 

Treasurer - Dave Withers reported our checking balance for 10/31/2016 as $5,462.37 

Membership - Vivian Guimond reported our annual membership is now at 285 

OLD BUSINESS 

1. Carole Rockland reported the income of the Nov 5 garage sale ($412.25) which was well 

below last year's totals (fewer donations). She provided a detailed post event feedback report on 

ways to improve on this event in the future. Unsold tennis bags will be given to Jenny Browne 

for distribution to High school teams. 

2. Trish Huff was not present at the meeting so there was no update on Court 8 use by pickleball 

or the COU status. Though it was noted that Court 8 was now on HOA board agenda for Nov 15. 

3. Ole Brekke reported that the Don Neu recognition plaque was also added to the HOA board 

agenda for Nov 15. Donations towards a memorial bench for Don can be placed in the IOTC 

lock box and Dick will post a picture of the proposed bench on our website. 

4.  Jenny Browne reported that Kwong has 7-8 new players taking the free tennis lessons. 

Several donated tennis racquets were distributed to new players who needed them. 

5. Denise Lott reported that she still needs about 30-40 more pictures to complete the tennis 

directory but believes she should be done by January. 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. The Nomination Committee members have begun initial meetings and Ole will meet with 

them in the near future. 

2. Dick Harrold was asked to represent us on the Sun Lakes Master Calendar committee. It was 

suggested that the summer clay court tournaments be dropped from next years calendar. 



 

 

3. Jenny reported on the status of the Jason Morton Open and asked for help from club members 

on getting sponsors for the event.  

PENDING ITEMS 

1. Jenny Browne reported that plans are still being formulated with local high school tennis 

teams regarding the intergenerational tennis event at IronOaks. March 2017 is probably the 

earliest date for this event. 

2. Norb Guimond will be the contact for the upcoming tennis social with SLCC 

Meeting was adjourned at 2:40 PM 

 


